Greater Fredericksburg Kennel Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes

February 12, 2015
Present:                     Fifteen members were present at the meeting.
                                   See attendance roster on file with the Recording Secretary.

Next meeting:           March 12, 2015

These minutes are in draft form until approved at the next General Membership meeting.
I.  Prior Meeting Minutes:
The February meeting minutes were approved.  The motion to approve was made by Kathy Ryan and seconded by Sharon Allen.  The minutes stand approved as published.

II.  Officer / Committee Reports:
Treasurer's Report:  Treasurer, Jane Johnson was absent.  However, she did send in a report that Kathryn Dennis read, stating the Club currently has a balance of $84,303.98.  

Some of our income came from MB-F $629.00; Obedience Class $75.00; Conformation Class income $30.00; and the “Superbowl” Run Thrus $250.00.

Some of the major disbursements over the last month include rent for the Fredericksburg Expo Center $3,948.15; rent for the winter obedience classes $240.00; teacher pay $487.50; and Colonial K 9 Conformation Class $100.00.

Corresponding Secretary's Report:  Sharon Allen introduced Darlene Cropp, owner of “Heartland Shelties”.  We also voted on Darlene's membership application.  Sharon will notify her of the results.

AKC Delegate:  Patti Staub was absent.

Dog Show:  Both Becky Heubi and Patti Staub were absent.

Training Classes:  Annie Grace said that spring classes will begin the week of March 14th at the Shumake's residence, with Rally to be held at Kathryn Dennis's residence.

Agility Trial:  Pauline Shatswell said the paperwork for the Agility Trial has been accepted by AKC and we are currently waiting for approval on one judge.  

The first meeting for persons interested in the Agility Trial will be held March 2nd at 6:30pm at Wegman's (upstairs).  Everyone is welcome to attend even if you don't think you can help at the trial.

III.  Old Business:
Winona mentioned that Gary Herman had previously told us about US service dogs being left behind in foreign countries after their “tour of duty” was complete.  We still need to investigate this.

Winona noted Conformation/Handling classes began at Colonial K 9 last Wednesday evening.

We have moved the Board meeting to Bob Evans on Route 3 for the time being.  The meeting will begin at 7pm.  Everyone is welcome to attend.

IV.  New Business:

Winona announced that the Board had recommended raising the annual dues from $15.00 to $25.00.  (An email had been mailed to the general membership.)  A motion made by Kathy Ryan and seconded by Sharon Allen stated that we raise the dues to $25.00.  Maridell Winfield noted that this was about a 67% increase in dues.  Further discussion followed in which Winona mentioned that increased dues would help cover some expenses and would there free some money up for philanthropy. Kathryn Dennis suggested that perhaps the training classes fee be raised because our fee is so low when compared to others who are doing training classes.  Harry Chipman questioned just how much money was in the account and did we really need to raise dues.  Dawn Lundin questioned whether we really needed to raise dues to $25.00 and also suggested that we come up with a “family membership”.  Sharon Allen stated that we are not trying to “break even”, and that $25.00 is a nominal fee for a Club membership compared to other clubs.  Several other members felt that perhaps a $5.00 increase instead of a $10.00 increase might be in order.  Vera Symonds mentioned that trainers are getting more and more expensive and that we need to keep good trainers.  Annie Grace agreed with Dawn that a “family membership” is a good idea.  When the vote was taken, the motion to raise the dues to $25.00 had passed by one vote, 7 nays to 8 ayes.

If you would like to recommend a Judge for the 2017 (the judges for the 2016 dog show have already been selected) dog show, please email Patti Staub sometime within the next two weeks.  

If you have a nomination for the annual Sportsmanship Award, which is presented at the June meeting, please email Winona.  Please also state your reasons for nominating that person.

Kathryn Dennis told us that the Wounded Warriors of Virginia will be holding an event at Spotsylvania Mall on Saturday, April 25th from 11:30am to 6:30 pm.  She suggested we set up a table at the event to inform the general public about what we do.  If you are interested in helping out and volunteering for a brief shift, please email Kathryn.  She also thought it might be interesting/fun if some of our Therapy dog people bring their dogs.

Dawn Lundin mentioned that the policies are not necessarily being followed.  The question was then raised whether we could amend the policies between reviews.  Winona said she would check on this.

Harry Chipman mentioned that Infodog will give our run thrus free advertisement if only someone would take the initiative and set it up.  Dawn Lundin agreed to do so.  Thank you Dawn.

Kathryn Dennis stated that we need an insurance endorsement for Colonial K 9.

It was also noted that Harry Chipman is not our Federation Delegate anymore and Winona asked if someone would like to take over that position. The job requires that you make a trip to Charlottesville a few times a year, at the Club's expense.

Pauline Shatswell made a request that if you know of an Obedience Judge you would like considered for the Agility Trial,  please notify her.  A Judge is limited to 7 hours.

V.  Adjournment:
Dawn Lundin made a motion to adjourn, and the meeting adjourned at approximately 8:28pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Doruss Stephens

February 14, 2015

Secretary's Notes:  

Please remember to sign in on the sheet when we have a meeting.  This helps in keeping the record straight.

Congratulations to all those who had a “brag” this past meeting.  Please email your accomplishments to Winona if you would like to receive a certificate in December.  

Remember the next Board meeting on February 26th.  The meeting will be held at Bob Evans on Route 3 (near, but not next to, Shoney's) and will commence at 7pm.  Please feel free to arrive at approximately 6:15pm if you would like to dine with us.
